Graeme Lindsay Hudson

Chester Springs, Pennsylvania

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. 

My name is Graeme Hudson. I was born on May the 10th in Earlwood, N.S.W. 1949. 

I grew up in Grenfell, N.S.W. Moved to Belmont in 1960 where I attended Belmont High School. My dad was a dentist in Belmont.  I left Australia on Jan 26th, 1973 for a twelve month working holiday to the UK.  My intent was to come back home and go to uni to eventually study dentistry - after numerous rejections from Australian universities, I moved to Canada to complete an undergrad degree and then to Philadelphia to study dentistry. After establishing professional contacts here I decided to open a dental practise in Pennsylvania and do some further post grad study.

It came as quite a shock to me when I had discovered that my Australian Citizenship had been taken away. I was unaware of the law and found out that when my son Brendan Lindsay Hudson applied for his fist passport after turning 18 that he too, lost his citizenship by decent. He wanted to study in Australia at the University of Newcastle as an Australian citizen.  I  reapplied to regain my citizenship. It took approximately 8 months to eventually be rejected as I was unable to state that I would resume residence within three years - I was too honest - had I declared my intent to reside within 3 years I wonder if the outcome would have been different?  I would like to be able to live and work in both the US and Australia. I have about 8 to 10 years left before I sell my dental practise in the states and move back home and hopefully work part time as a dentist at home - I would like to start this process as soon as possible. My Australian citizenship was precious to me and I truly and sincerely want it back!  My wife (a Canadian) and I took out US citizenship so as our 3 children would not be subject to the enormous penalties imposed upon them if we were to perish as non citizens. I come back to Australia annually and look forward to moving back home. 

 I would welcome any questions and the opportunity to comment further.

Sincerely,

Graeme L. Hudson D.M.D

